Perpetual Care Funds
Cemeteries are established “in perpetuity”, but have a limited number of burial spaces to sell. Once all the burial spaces are sold, no further income from sales can be expected. Therefore, a portion of the sales should be set aside for the care of the cemetery in perpetuity. In cases where the cemetery has more expenses than income in a year, parishes should budget to contribute to the care fund. Expenses for maintenance of the cemetery after it has sold out can include grass cutting, snow removal, road and fence maintenance, building maintenance, etc.
1. Many parishes have a cemetery committee including volunteers who help with cemetery maintenance. Often, because of volunteers, maintenance costs are minimal.
2. To determine the desired size of the perpetual care fund, estimate the annual cost of maintaining the cemetery (including foreseen capital expenses, like road resurfacing), add a contingency amount (say, 10 or 20%), and multiply by 40. This will allow for a 2.5% draw annually from the perpetual care fund. By keeping the draw low and investing with a return of at least 5%, the care fund should be able to keep up with inflation. Strive to use less than the real rate of return on your perpetual care fund investments.
a. Example: projected costs might be: 
i. Grass cutting @ $1500/yr
ii. snow removal @ $1500/yr
iii. roads resurfaced every 20 years for $80,000 = $4,000/yr
iv. contingent and miscellaneous expenses = $3,000/yr
v. TOTAL ANNUAL EXPENSE = $10,000/year
vi. Perpetual care target: $400,000
3. You may have heard that 15% of cemetery sales should be reserved for the perpetual care fund. This is the legal requirement for some cemeteries, but Catholic cemeteries in Wisconsin are exempt from this regulation. However, it is wise to put more than 15% into the perpetual care fund until you reach your target. There is nothing special about 15%, and there is nothing wrong with exceeding your target.
4. The perpetual care fund should be held in a dedicated account, separate from parish and cemetery operating funds. But the account should be owned by the parish. The cemetery should not incorporate separately from the parish, as that could jeopardize its religious status. Non-religious cemeteries are subject to much more detailed (and onerous) regulation.
5. If your parish perpetual care fund is greater than $1,000 it should be invested so that it grows faster than inflation (not a checking account).
6. The diocese can help your parish identify an appropriate vehicle for your parish’s perpetual care funds. One of the CBIS Magnus Funds may be the right fit for your perpetual care fund – no minimum balance, low fees, with investments informed by Catholic principles. Contact John Kolasinski in the finance office of the diocese, at 608-821-3024, for more information.
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